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Hello Team plus One!!!  

Hello September!! 

Did everyone survive volunteering at the Indian State Fair? Such a great way of 
meeting other Lions from different clubs, making friends and enjoying the day. I 
work at Gate 12 with PID Doug Losier. My club had 3 members that work the 
morning shift. Fellow Lions are Club President Lora Fenwick, Club Secretary 
Kathy White and Lion Rebekah Foltz. 

I had my first District Governor Club visit!!! The award goes to the Brookston Li-
ons Club which welcome me with open arms. I had a great time meeting all the li-
on’s members that was at the meeting. They were getting ready for their Bingo 
game the next night. So, which club will be my next District Governor visit ..... 

Since this month is September, do you know what that means? (Drum roll, please) 
It’s my 39th Anniversary month!! Woohoo so with that do you know of any other 
clubs who has September as their anniversary month? 

We have change Hoosier Lions publication to digital and with a few publications. 
See more information in the newsletter. 

Our next Cabinet #2 meeting will be at Lizton Lions Club on October 21st at 10am. 
We will also have an Official Call for Special District Convention for consideration 
of Endorsement Candidate for the International Director. See more information in 
the newsletter.  

Lions Changing the World by Covering the Need, Serving With A 
Smile . 

Serving With A Smile,  

DG Patti Foxx 
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District 25 C Lions at the State Fair.  Photo of our 

own DG Patti Foxx. 

(Photo credit:  DG Patti Foxx) 
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Brazil Lions at the Indiana State Fair. 

(Photos courtesy of DG Patti Foxx) 
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Updates to the Hoosier Lion 

For many years, the Lions of Indiana have studied the Hoosier Lion. Multiple surveys have 

been conducted and various models from other states have been considered. The 2023-24 

Council of Governors has voted to approve a proposal from 4th Hawk Media LLC to print 

three issues and publish six electronic issues during 2023-24. The electronic issues will be 

sent to all Lions with email addresses and the print issues will be sent to all addresses (one 

per address). This method reduces mailing costs and allows the publication of more infor-

mation in the electronic issues. The new publisher will also print full color images in the 

print versions. We are excited to announce these updates and look forward to your feed-

back. Please send articles for publication to the district newsletter editor and district PR 

chair, who will forward them for Hoosier Lion publication. 

The new email addresses for the Hoosier Lion are:  
News@ReadTheReporter.com   Stu.Clampitt@gmail.com 

Message from Council of Governors 

Congratulations from DG Patti  

Our district received Diabetes Grant of $150,000.00 to be used for the Upgrade 
Camp Until-a-Cure.  

Congratulations to PCC Ross Drapalik, Ken Faulkner, Karen McKellar, PID Nick 

Xinopoulos, CC Bob Hrdy, Dave Arnold, Pam Roloff and Roger Maxwell. Along 

with anyone else that help and assists in this grant.  

Thank You and Congratulations!!  

Welcome from DG Patti  

Zone Chair 2 is Clyde Pickins 

Oxfords Lions Club, (765) 585-2912, clydepickins@sbcglobal.net  

 

Leo Chair Lora Dilley 

Martinsville Leo Mentor, +1 (317) 373-1890 

Lora.dilley@msdmartinsville.org  

mailto:News@ReadTheReporter.com
mailto:Stu.Clampitt@gmail.com
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Message from CC Bob Hrdy 
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Brookston Lions 

The Brookston Lions Club welcomed our DG Patti Foxx to our August meeting.  

This was the FIRST club visit for DG Patti.  Members present included L to R, sit-

ting:  Suzi Smith, Terri Delp, Joyce McReynolds, standing: Steve Hall, Joe Dold, 

DG Patti Foxx, Dave Thomas, Chris Peterson, Linda Hall, John Fesler, Deana 

Henson, PDG Charles Roth, Lelan McReynolds, Bob Tullius, Willis Smith and 

Roberta Roth. 

(Photo credit:  Lora Fenwick) 

Riley Lions 

The Riley Lions presented a W.P. Woods 

award to PDG Ray Collins. Ray was a 

charter member of the club as well as 

serving in various    capacities in the 

club, district E-1 and District C and tak-

ing part in  several eyeglass missions to         

Mexico.  The club voted unanimously by 

secret ballot to present Ray with this 

honor.  In addition he has been named 

Lion of the Year the past two years. 

(Photo shared by: Cheri Wright                   

Hammersmith)  
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Lafayette Lions 

On August  2, club member    

Lion Luca Vaccino gave a 

presentation on “Resilient 

Moon and Mars Habitats”. Luca 

is a PU graduate student in Me-

chanical Engineering studying 

how to house astronauts going 

to the Moon or Mars to deal 

with all possible dangers and 

keep them safe.  

(Photo credit:  PDG Pat Short) 

Zionsville Lions 

Zionsville Lions Club is 

off and running on vision 

Eye screening ! 

Student and Club      

President Donna Fisher.  

 

(Photo courtesy of:  Gail 

Robbins)  
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Zionsville Lions 

diabetes walk-run proj on Vimeo  

https://vimeo.com/855841051
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Zionsville Leos 

The Zionsville Alpha Leo's Club is ready to start helping its Community.  

(Photo courtesy of: Gail Robbins) 

Zionsville Lions 

Zionsville Lions Club welcomed new members to their club at the August 22 dinner meeting. The 

Zionsville Lions Club is the largest Lions Club in the State with 191 members.  President Donna 

Fisher welcomes new members Garry Dhaliwal, Tom Lewis, Dr David Agarwal, Heather Purvis, 

Jeanne Jerden, Chuck Jerden, Tad Dougherty, ZLC membership chair PDG Tom Robbins.   

(Photo courtesy of: Gail Robbins)  
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Clinton Lions 

Pictured on the left is Clinton Li-

ons Club President Jerry Spurr 

welcoming Clinton Lions Club 

newest member Brad Hoke as 

sponsor Lion Bob Alexander looks 

on. 

(Photo shared by  Dean Strohm) 

Clinton Lions Club Completes Round Two of Storm Debris Removal;   For the second time in two 

weeks members of the Clinton Lions Club assisted the City of Clinton with storm damage cleanup 

after heavy storms hit our community.  Pictured left to right in row one are Clinton Lions, Jerry 

Spurr, Chuck Gedrick, Austin Farrington, and Tom Sims. Row two Garry Dal Sasso, Jeff William-

son, and Bob Alexander.  Back row Andrew Poletto,Dave Marietta, Dean Strohm,Carles "Doc" 

Rutan,Tim Foltz, Kevin Vitamemi, and Brad Hoke.   Eighteen dump truck loads of debris were 

removed by our crew.  After the cleanup was completed a much appreciated lunch was served to 

the group by Lion Garry Dal Sasso and his wife Nancy who is a member of the Ladies with a Vi-

sion (formerly Clinton Lioness Club) at our clubhouse.  (Photo courtesy of Nancy DalSasso) 
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ILFLD—Leader Dog 

CC Bob Hrdy , ILFLD Associ-

ate,  attending a Leader Dog 

meeting at the State Building.  

(Photo provided by Gail Robbins) 

Gail Robbins, Leader Dog Trustee & ILFLD Secretary and ILFLD Chair 
Pauline Ulrey at their August meeting.  

If you need a speaker for your Club, school or business please contact 
Gail at gail45robbins@gmail.com  

(Photo provided by Gail Robbins) 
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 Lafayette Lions 

Council Chair Bob Hrdy and Lion 

Vicky labeled 540 food bags (each to 

hold 1# Trix cereal) at Lafayette 

Food Finders 

(Photo credit:  PDG Pat Short) 

Lafayette Lions Aki Kamsali 

and Kathy Rose repackaged 

20 boxes of 20 dox. cartons 

of duck eggs. 

(Photo credit:  PDG Pat Short) 
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 Lafayette Lions 

PDG Charlie Short presenting at 

Westminster Village Retirement 

Community on “Vision Health for 

Schools and Pre Schools—preventing 

the silent killer for our children’s fu-

ture” 

(Photo credit:  PDG Pat Short) 

Lions doing vision screening 

at Lafayette’s Convoy Of 

Hope.  L to R: Lions Anna 

Wilson, Ron Castleberry—

club president, Vera Castle-

berry and Kathy Rose  

(Photo credit:  PDG Pat Short) 
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 District 25F Banner Night 

Immediate PID Nick Xinopolous  

giving keynote speech at District 25F 

Banner Night at the Clermont Lions 

Club 

(Photo credit:  PDG Pat Short) 
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Hello Fellow Lions of 25 C, 

I am using this month’s column to introduce myself to District C Lions and clubs that I 
have not had the privilege to get to know or to visit yet. 

I am a retired elementary school teacher and principal of 40 years of public-school service. 
I have served schools in Iowa, South Dakota, and in DeMotte, Union Mills, Mentone, Roy-
al Center, and Jamestown, Indiana. 

My wife, Kris, and I will have been married for 48 years come October. She is a retired, 
licensed media specialist having worked in South Montgomery and Lebanon Community 
schools as well as several public libraries. We have two boys. Our oldest is Johan, a speed 
metal drummer in Seattle and Tom, who is a licensed landscaper around Indianapolis. 

I am the oldest of 7 children born in Rensselaer and raised on a farm outside of town. I 
learned early on to help raise my siblings and to also help others in the neighborhood. Over 
the years I have volunteered with 4-H Clubs, the Red Cross teaching First Aid and CPR, 
mentoring at the Boys and Girls Club, and now with Lions International. 

As a Lion, I have served as club president, secretary, membership chair, financial commit-
tee, Zone Chair, Regional Zone Chair, District Reading Action Program (RAP) Chair and 
MD 25 State RAP Chair. 

My passions include education, literacy, volunteering, and equality. 

In my spare time I like to read, garden, bake, do woodworking, and DIYer. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your First Vice District Governor. 

Covering the Need, Serving with a Smile 

John Waymire 

25C FVDG 

A Message from 1st Vice District Governor John Waymire 
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We Serve. 

Stepping up and out of our comfort zone. 

In early fall of 2015, I was asked to become a Lion by a high school classmate. After join-
ing the Lucerne Lions Club, I was helping the club by working their fish fry. This is the 
club’s main fundraiser to support the Lions Park in our community. In the spring elections 
were held and since most members were or had been officers in the club, they were want-
ing some of the newer members to step up to become president. No one stepped up for 
president so I said I would do my best as president. After six months in the Lions I was 
now president of a club. 

I knew very little about Lions. I was really out of my comfort zone. It is one thing to step 
up to a position you are familiar with, but to step up to something you have no knowledge 
about is something quite different. I was not left out in the cold. The Governors and Past 
District Governors steered me in the directions I needed to go. After about a year and a half 
I was asked by the current governor to become the Zone 2 Chairperson. I said I would, and 
again I had stepped out of my comfort zone. Now I was president of a club and a Zone 
Chair. 

After being Club President and Zone Chair I was 
asked if I would consider being the District Sergeant 
at Arms. Yes, I stepped up again. I was now doing 
three jobs. At this time, I thought, “Wow! I need to 
step down when elections come up.” By this time, I 
had been club president for five years. I told the club 
for the next election the club needed to elect a new 
president, to suggest new ideas. (To be continued) 

A Message from 2nd Vice District Governor Paul Scheetz 
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Introverts in Service Organizations 

While introverts might prefer to spend time alone or with a few close friends, involvement in 
a service organization will involve speaking with many different people. It is important to 
keep in mind that being introverted, for many, doesn’t equate to being anti-social. Many in-
troverts love being around people, although they tend to value, or even require, frequent pe-
riods of “downtime” or alone time to “recharge.” 

Introverts often keep their thoughts to themselves, but they need to remember that others 
can’t read their mind and they need to realize their ideas hold the same amount of validity. In 
addition, some introverts are inclined to handle situations by themselves, without asking an-
yone for help. 

Club and District leaders need to use this information when soliciting ideas and when ap-
proaching members about serving on committees. An introvert has a high probability of tak-
ing on the entire responsibility of a project and risk burning out. Consider having an intro-
vert become your Club Administrator. He/she can work with the Secretary and take on the 
responsibility of entering the service projects into MyLion. 

Some may not realize I have an introverted personality. My comfort zone is in front of my 
computer entering and tracking data, but I really enjoy talking to others. However, if the 
conversation is too long, I will start feeling uncomfortable and want to get away. After at-
tending a function with more than a dozen people, I will need to “recharge” by being alone. 

I was able to spend several days volunteering at the Indiana State Fair and had a blast. Now I 
am completely exhausted and need to recharge. And I will do it again next year, and I’ll still 
attend Cabinet meetings and conventions because I know I must operate outside my comfort 
zone to grow and learn. 

 

Embrace your personality. 

Lion Cindy Russell 

MD 25 GST Coordinator 

A Message from MD25 GST Coordinator Lion Cindy Russell 
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A Message from Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing 
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A Message from MD 25 
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A Message for PDG’S 
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September  2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9   Brian’s Trike 
Race & Disc Golf 
Tournament / 
25 D Banner 
Night 

10 
Oxford   
Club visit 

11 12 
Attica Club 
visit 

13 14 
USA/Canada  
Forum 

15 16 
25B Banner 
Night 

17 18 19 
Monrovia 
Club visit 

20 21 22 
Newsletter 
articles due 

23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 
 

30 

Official Visits Schedule: 

September 10th, 2023 Oxford Lions Club 

September 12th, 2023  Attica Lions Club 

September 14th – 16th ,2023 USA/Canda Forum 

September 16th ,2023 25-B Banner Night 

September 19th ,2023 Monrovia Lions Club 

September 29th -Oct 1, 2023 Newport Lions Club 
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October  2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
Young 
America 
Club visit 

4 5 
Riley Club 
Visit 

6 7 
Council # 2 
meeting 

8 9 
Eminence 
Club Visit 

10 
Thorntown 
Club visit 

11 
Browns-
burg Club 
visit 

12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 
Martins-
ville Noon 
Club visit 

19 20 21 
# 2 Cabinet 
Meeting 

22 
Newsletter 
articles due 
 

23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31 
 

    

Official Visits Schedule: 

October 3rd ,2023 Young America Lions Club 

October 5th, 2023 Riley Lions Club 

October 7th, 2023 Council #2 Meeting @ Noblesville, IN 

October 9th, 2023 Eminence Lions Club 

October 10th , 2023 Thornton Lions Club 

October 11th, 2023 Brownsburg Lions Club 

October 18th ,2023 Martinsville Noon Lions club 

October 21st ,2023 Cabinet #2 Meeting @Liztion LC 
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2023-2024 

SPECIAL DISTRICT CONVENTION  October 21st, 2023 

  Lizton Lions Club  

CABINET MEETING # 2  October 21st, 2023 

  Lizton Lions Club 

CABINET MEETING # 3  February 3rd, 2024  

  Zionsville Lions Club 

DISTRICT CONVENTION February 24th, 2024 

  Centerpoint United Methodist Church 

ADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES 2023-2024 

November 1st, 2023  Delphi Lions Club 

November 8th, 2023  Clinton Lions Club 

December 19th, 2023  Spencer Lions Club 

January 19th, 2024  Jamestown Lions Club (date changed) 

March 7th 2024   Crawfordsville Lions Club 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

HELP WANTED for a part time position—State Administrative Secretary.  For 

more details, please give DG Patti a call. 
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*In Remembrance* *In Remembrance* 

Pargon Lion Randy Smith 

It is with sadness that we share that Paragon Lions Club Vice President/

Treasurer Randy Smith 10326 Tower Road, Quincy, IN 47456-8562 passed 

away on July 24, 2023 with a Celebration of Life on August 12, 2023.  

* If your club would like to remember any club members that have passed within the past 

month, please share that information with newsletter editor, Terri Delp at leetd@hotmail.com 

for inclusion in the District C newsletter. 



DISTRICT 25-C NEWSLETTER 
EDITOR 
Terri Delp 
leetd@hotmail.com 

Hello District 25-c and friends.  Thank you for putting your faith 

and confidence in me to send out a timely and informative news-

letter.   

Thank you so much for submitting your clubs news articles and 

photos.  They are greatly appreciated and I will do my best to 

include each and every one.  Keep them coming!!  I kindly ask 

that you have a brief description of  what the photo depicts and 

perhaps the names of anyone in the photo.  I also like to give 

credit to those behind the lens—the photographer! 

Also, if there is anything you would like to see added or removed 

from the newsletter, please share that as well.   
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Trivia Time 

1. Name 2 out of 4 Lions Clubs that their Anniversary Month (charter date) is in Septem-
ber? 

a. 

b. 

2. Do you know where USA/Canda Forum is being held at? 

 

3. Can you name Lions club that start with the letter “S”? 

 

4. How many Brazil Lions club members volunteered at Indiana State Fair? 

 

5. Which of the projects has the letter “S’ (that is a word) in it? 

 

6. Which Governor of 25-C first or last name starts with the letter “S”? 
 
 
 
 
 


